AL Khair Preparatory School Newsletter



Friday 20th September 2019

As Salaamu alaikum wa rahmatullaahi wa barakaatuh

We are delighted to see how quickly the children settled back into the routines of school life this week.

In Al Khair Prep School, literacy is incorporated in all of the teaching, reading, writing, speaking and listening and is integral to the school curriculum

It is very important for developing reading and writing to be immersed in a language-rich environment. Therefore, speaking and listening skills are developed across the curriculum through: role play and drama activities; expressing opinions and ideas clearly in full sentences; engaging in thought-provoking discussions; and sharing and enjoying a range of texts.

On Friday 13th September, Al Khair Prep School participated fully in Roald Dahl Day. Children dressed up as their favourite Roald Dahl characters, and enjoyed many activities based on the books, within the classroom.

Presents were handed out for the best costume, and to the classes which had made the most effort, from both KS1 And KS2.

Well done to **Year 1B** and **Year 4B**.







Year 4B

Adhan Recitation

Each Week, the school will be asking a child from Years 4,5 and 6 to recite the Adhan before Zohr Salaah and Jummah Salaah. Inshallah all children who have learnt the adhan will be chosen to perform. This fortnight we had

Ayman Dahir 4B

AbdulMuizz Khan 4A

'May Allah accept our efforts and make us from among those who are at the service of Allah every single day. '

THE MESSENGER OF ALLAH & SAID:

'WHOEVER AMONG YOU WAKES UP IN THE MORNING AND IS SAFE IN HIS HOME, IN GOOD HEALTH AND HAS ENOUGH PROVISION FOR THE DAY, IT IS AS IF HE HAS ALL THE GOOD THINGS OF THIS WORLD.'

JĀMI AT-TIRMIDHĪ NO, 2346

Important dates for your diary

Monday 30th September School Photographs (individual and sibling)

Friday 18th October End of Half Term (Full Day)

Mon 21st Oct. - Fri 25th Oct. Halfterm holidays

Monday 28th October Start of Second Half Term

Friday 13th December End of Autumn Term (Half Day*)





@alkhairschool



www.linkedin.com/company/alkhairschools

School News



As part of our on-going commitment to your children's well-being we have introduced PSHE (Personal, Social and Health Education) lessons. This will help children acquire the knowledge, skills and understanding they need to lead confident, healthy and independent lives. This includes learning about the importance of healthy eating and keeping fit, developing good friendships, online safety, dealing with bullying and lots more life skills. Within an Islamic context children reflect on their experiences and understand how they are developing personally and socially, tackling many of the spiritual, moral, social and cultural issues that are part of growing up.

Classes of the Fortnight

Watch this Space

Children have been settling into their new classes. We will be resuming the Class of the week and House of the week shortly.

PTA Presents Macmillan Coffee Morning









School News

Arabic in Al khair Prep school

My name is Seloua Izeboudjene and I am the lead of Arabic language, As a lead I am looking for the best resources and techniques to help the children to learn. To encourage fun and interactive lessons,



I opened an account on the website www.alefbata.com, this website has a wide range of interactive learning, worksheets and stories. Both Ks1 and Ks2 are using it in class. KS2 are encouraged to write long essays and use a wide range of vocabulary plus use more Arabic sentences in class.

I created a curriculum for KS2 which will help them for their GCSE in the future, each lesson and worksheets is created especially for their level and their ability as it is tailored exactly to their needs. I also introduced some new techniques to enhance their learning such us, powtoon, movie making and different game such kahoot and Quizlet.









Homework is a very important part of learning and most of the homework will have different levels from low to high to help the less able children and to challenge the more able children. Please encourage your child to complete their homework, on paper or on show my homework. Also use the link that I sent in my recent letter.

Children need to practice more Arabic at home if we want to get them to learn it quickly, also please encourage them to watch (learn with Zakaria) on you tube as most of the vocabularies will be learnt in class and it is a very good way to reinforce it.

A list of greeting vocabulary will be sent home, it will be appreciated if you can use it at home as a family. I would encourage the child to label their things in Arabic. The more Arabic that is around them the more it will absorbed and learnt easily.



Ms Seloua

Ms Heba







School News School News TO THE RESERVE TO THE RES

Roald Dahl Day, Friday 13th Sept

Winners of Roald Day















































Al Khair Prep School is a NUT free School





School News

PTA News

Islamic Reminder

Sister Asma will be continuing with her monthly Islamic reminders from October 2019. These reminders take place at the primary school from 845-10am In Sha Allah. Please note that these classes are for sisters only. Any Sister who would like to join please look out for reminder emails from the school before each class or contact

Mishal Ismail on 07875223278



Volunteers Needed

If you are interested in joining the PTA or just help when you can, please send an email to the following address:

PTAPrep@alkhairschool.org.uk

Meet the Prep school Prefects

Al Khair Prep School Prefects have been working very hard in the last two week, their duties have included to help younger children in the school, ensure that all children, follow the rules of the school, which include no running on the stairs, tidy appearance, and general good manners and etiquettes.



Zaynab Khalid 5A Tayyab Bin Aamir 5B Khadeeja Irshad 5B **Tahoor Ali 6A Aadam Jepson 6B**

Salim Siddiqui 5A **Aalia Semmar 6A** Rahma Hoxha 6B

School Notice

Just a reminder to all parents/carers, the school operates a consistent procedure for pupil sickness. If your child has vomited either at home or at school, there is a 48 hour absence period before they will be able to return. It is important that we deliver a consistent approach to sickness absence to minimise the spread of any potential bugs and thankyou for your support with this.





